
3
5
1
3
0

MEMORANDUM

The City of
OKLAHOMA CITY

Council Agenda
Item No. XI. N

1/30/2024

TO: Mayor and City Council

FROM: Craig Freeman, City Manager

Ordinance on final hearing, establishing three reserved parking spaces for the physically disabled 
on the north side of Colcord Drive from approximately 154 feet east to approximately 230 feet 
east of the east curb line of North Shartel Avenue. Ward 6.

Background:
Wade Gourley, Chief of Police, Oklahoma City Police Department, has submitted a request for 
three reserved parking spaces for the physically disabled on the north side of Colcord Drive east 
of North Shartel Avenue. The requested location is opposite the Oklahoma City Police 
Department’s headquarters building at 700 Colcord Drive.

At their regular meeting on December 18, 2023, the Oklahoma City Traffic and Transportation 
Commission voted in favor of the request and recommended it for approval by the City Council.

Cost:
Three signs shall be installed by City staff at a total cost of $200.28.

Source of Funds:
General Fund, General Operations, Public Works Department/Traffic Management, Personnel 
Services and Supplies (001-0001-33005XX- 51000001 and 53000001)

Review:
Public Works Department

Recommendation: Ordinance be adopted.


